
Village School PSA 
January 12, 2010 

Meeting Notes 
 
 
 
Andria Wojtunik called the meeting to order at 9:42 am.  Andria led the Pledge of 
Allegiance and alerted everyone to the fire exits.   
 
 

Executive Reports 
 

Membership: No Report. 
  

Fundraising:         Laurie Tascione stated that in the beginning of 
March on Dr. Seuss’s birthday there will be a 
readathon.  Pledge sheets and reading logs will be 
coming home soon.. 

  

Correspondence: No Report. 
 

Treasurer’s Report: Claudine was not in attendance so Andria spoke on 
her behalf and discussed the treasurer’s report that 
Claudine prepared 

 
Principal’s Report: Ms. Giacobbe spoke about the following: 

1. Thanked the PSA for the gifting and everyone’s 
generosity.  The teachers are excited to receive 
the gifts. 

2. H1N1 Clinic is 1/21 at Indian Hill 4-8 pm. 
3. Character Education Letter went home and the 

theme is the sneaker.  Students will earn 
sneakers based on the character trait they 
demonstrated.  Holmdel Alliance gifted $500 
for 50 $10 gift cards to Barnes and Noble for 
student winners. 

4. Inclusion Preschool is up and running.  All 
teachers will attend the High scope Training at 
the end of the year.  1/21 will be an information 
meeting 10-11 am and 7-8 pm at Village.  1/26-
1/28 9-11 am will be the registration. 

5. PSA has purchased another assembly for 
Village School. 



6. Picture retakes are today. 
7. Postal system will begin in March and in 

February there will be a postman coming in to 
do an assembly. 

 

Vice Principal: Dr. Ledford spoke about the following: 
1. Thanked everyone and the PSA for their 

generosity in the gifting and postal 
supplies that were donated. 

2. Reminded everyone that on delayed 
openings and ½ days there is no food 
services. 

 
Teacher’s Rep:  No Report. 

  
President: Andria spoke about the following: 

1. The 3rd grade Heritage performances were held 
on Dec. 17th and 18th.   

2. The second grade holiday shows were held on 
12/10 and 12/11.  Since there is no longer a 
Holmdel Parents Music Association at Village, 
the PSA presented flowers to Dr. Riso and Ms. 
Alcuri for both performances. 

3. The PSA gifts have been ordered and should be 
received very soon.  Because of some savings 
realized when the purchase orders were made, 
we will be paying for some items for the post 
office project. 

4. Met with Chartwell’s representative last week to 
discuss changes, problems, new items.  
Remember there is no food offered on half days 
or delayed openings.  The monthly menus are 
on-line.  Let Andria know if you have any 
problems/concerns with Chartwells. 

5. The Kids Art orders that were received by the 
original deadline have been completed.  The 
later orders should be received soon.  The PSA 
earned $1900 from this sale. 

6. Kindergarten Registration is on 2/23-25 from 9-
11 am.  Five PSA volunteers are needed each 
day. 

7. The Scholastic Book Fair will be held the week 
of 4/12-4/16.  Volunteers are needed to help out 
each day.  A volunteer coordinator is needed to 
schedule the volunteers for Mrs. Dempsey. 



8. Bingo Nights are 1/29 (K/1) and 2/19 (2/3).  
Bingo prizes donations are being accepted of 
any double or unwanted holiday gifts. 

9. Spring Carnival is 5/14 from 4-8 pm.  Carolyn 
Zofchak will be coordinating the Carnival but 
will need help in all areas.  We are also looking 
for grand prize raffle prizes. 

10. We will be putting together a nominating 
committee so please think about positions for 
next year, elected or appointed. 

11. The Newsletter deadline is 1/21 and will be 
going out by email. 

12. No school 1/18 Martin Luther King Day. 
13. The Holmdel Alliance to Prevent Alcoholism 

and Drug Abuse is sponsoring a “Breakfast for 
Dinner” fundraiser at the Turning Point in 
Holmdel on 1/20.  If you are interested please 
call ASAP to reserve at the 5 or 6:30 pm 
seating.  Cost is $20 pp. 

14. The Treasure’s Report was reviewed and a 
accepted by Lucia Van Name and Jane Zysk. 

 
 

Committee Reports: 
 

Arise: Ana Vander Woude stated that the next meeting is 
1/28. 

 

Art Appreciation:      No Report. 
 

Bingo Night:               Linda Lautenberg thanked everyone for sending in 
the extra gift donations for Bingo Night.  
She stated that when you receive the flyers 
to please send them in right away, seating is 
limited.  

 

Board of Education:  Ana Vander Woude spoke about the following: 

    1. 1/13 is the Superintendent’s Mid Year Report. 
2. 1/27 is a presentation on the Gifted and Talented 
Program and HHS Fall Sports Awards. 
  

Bus Safety:                 Chimin Hu stated that tomorrow is the next bus 
safety drill and she has enough volunteers 

 



Carnival:                     No Report. 

 
Cultural Assemblies:  This Thursday there is an assembly as well 

as 2/4.   

 
Drug and  
Alcohol Liaison: Laurie Fontana stated that the next meeting 

is 1/19. 

 
 Games Coordinator: No Report. 
 

Go Green Committee: Tara Brunner stated that there will be a 
meeting next month on Earth week and the 
water bottle sale. 

 
HCAA Liaison: Laurie Fontana stated that the Satz Musical 

will be Oliver on 1/29 at 7 pm and 3 and 7 
pm on 1/30.  The HHS Guys and Dolls 
performance will be 3/11 at 7:30 pm and 
3/12 and 3/13 at 8 pm.  

 
 

         HFEE Liaison: Liz Garry discussed: 
1. The World Language Lab at Satz and the High 

School. 
2. Annual Giving Letters went out before the 

break. 
3. Dinner Dance is 4/17 
4. Commemorative plaques can be purchased to 

help raise money for r the World Language 
Lab. 

 
 

Historian: No Report. 

 
Holiday Shop: No Report. 

 
Hospitality: No Report. 
 



Newsletter: Next deadline is January 21st 2010. 
 

Op Get Out the Vote: No Report. 
 
Plant Sale: Maria Curreri stated that she will be calling 

DePalma Farms this week for the 5/6-7 
Mother’s Day Plant Sale. 

 

Publicity: Darlene Kiss discussed what will be on the 
sign this month. 

 

School Store: No Report. 
 

Special Projects: No Report. 

 
Specialized Fundraising: Jane Zysk discussed the following: 

1. Box tops – received check for $583.66 
which is $123.16 more than last year. 

2. Cell Phones – received check for $17.50.  
Total received for phones this year is 
$73.00 

3. Printer Cartridges – requested check, 
will receive in about 45 days in the 
amount of $90.59 

4. Stop N’ Shop A+ program – points 
accrue monthly.  Checks sent out in June 
2010.  Have 29 cards registered.  Earned 
$96.20 so far. 

5. No Tyson A+ labels collected so far. 
6. Keep sending in labels for Education. 
7. Total earned so far: $843.45 

 

 
Student Directory: No Report. 
 

Sunshine: Stacey Campbell had her baby. 

 
 Sweatshirts: Ruth Davis stated that orders will be sent out 

next month for the 3rd grade tee-shirts. 
  

Website Position: No report. 



 
New Business: None 
 

Old Business:   None 
 
The next meeting will be February 9, 2010. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 10:35AM by Darlene Kiss and Ruth Davis. 
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